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JUVENILE CRIME PREVENTION COUNCIL                                                                                                      June 28, 2023 Meeting Minutes

Members Present: DeWarren Langley, Frederick Kearns, Kevin McIver, John Morris, Alex Hurdle, Abigail Holloway, Angela Nunn, Laylon Williams, Tamala McDowell, Seth Kandl, Libria Stephens, Nimasheena Burns
Programs Present: Lisa Rowe (TLC), Quillie Coath (PROUD), Lucretia Alston (TLC), Shereka Littlejohn (POA), Cynia Black (POA), Raquel Dominguez (EBS), Yasmin Boone (PROUD), Arkeem Brooks
Staff: Marc Strange, Kelley Waggy, Katie Conyers, Eddie Crews
Welcome & Introductions   
Chair DeWarren Langley called the meeting to order and welcomed the full body.
Review of March Minutes
Chair DeWarren Langley presented the April and May minutes and asked the Board to briefly review them. Minutes were approved unanimously. 
Reports
Area Consultant- Eddie shared that he has gun locks and safe boxes to drop off with DJJ as part of the safe storage initiative. Eddie shared with the board that he is working with programs on their revisions so that they can be completed and signed for FY24. 
Dewarren, regarding Eddie sharing the availability of gun locks and safes, stated that a lot of guns were being stolen from parents and asked if there is data to support this. Lt. Kearns shared that this could be pulled via a public records request. Abigail made the motion to request gun data for the past 3 years, Angela 2nd the motion, the motion carried unanimously.
Chief Juvenile Court Counselor- Tamala Mcdowell shared that numbers decrease for the month of May. 178 Juveniles on Supervision, 38 Juveniles received, 89 Complaints Received, 48 Complaints Approved, 1 Complaint Diverted, 27 Detention Admissions, 0 YDC Admissions, 11 Violent Offenses A-E, 36 Serious Offense F-I and A1, 41 Minor Offenses Class 1-3, 30 Black individuals, 5 Hispanic Individuals, 2 White Individuals, 1 Other Individual. 
Chair- DeWarren shared that the County Commissioners approved Match funds in the amount of $105,300.00. The board was informed that further discussion would be held at the next meeting. 
Funding Reallocation Request of JLC- DeWarren asked the board if there was any additional clarification needed prior to holding a vote regarding reallocation of JLC funds. John Morris asked for further clarification. Lisa Rowe shared that at the time she sent the email regarding reallocation of funding to JLC she had not met with Eddie or spoken to the Board. After her meeting with Eddie and the growth of Youth Build, she would like to retract the initial request.
Monthly Meeting Format- DeWarren shared that due to the inability to decipher the pervious vote regarding the Board meeting in person the board will hold a new vote. After extended discussion, the board voted to hold the August meeting in person and the April meeting in person. The board voted to keep the rest of the meetings as hybrid.
Allocation Process for Additional Funding of $105,300-DeWarren Shared with the board that, as Roshanna Parker was not present, the board would discuss this at a later date.
Announcements 
Meeting Adjourned: 5:22pm
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